Prevent Policy

We are also aware that young people can be exposed to extremist
influences or prejudiced views from an early age which emanate from a
variety of sources and mediq, including via the internet, and at times pupils
may themselves reflect or display views that may be discriminatory,
prejudiced or extremist, including using derogatory language. Any prejudice,
discrimination or extremist views, including derogatory language, displayed
by pupils or staff will always be challenged and where appropriate dealt with
in line with our Behaviour Policy for pupils and the Code of Conduct for Staff.
These are published on the school website:

As part of wider safeguarding responsibilities staff will be alert to:

e Disclosures by pupils of their exposure to the extremist actions, views or
materials of others outside of school, such as in their homes or community
groups, especially where pupils have not actively sought these out. Graffiti
symbols, writing or artwork promoting extremist messages or images.

e Pupils accessing extremist material online, including through social
networking sites

e Parental reports of changes in behaviour, friendship or actions and requests
for assistance

e Partner schools, local authority services, and police reports of issues
affecting pupils in other schools or settings

e Pupils voicing opinions drawn from extremist ideologies and narratives e Use
of extremist or ‘hate’ terms to exclude others or incite violence

e Intolerance of difference, whether secular or religious or, in line with our
equalities policy, views based on, but not exclusive to, gender, disability,
homophobia, race, colour or culture

e Attempts to impose extremist views or practices on others

e Antfi-Western or Anti-British views. Field of Joy will closely follow any locally
agreed procedure as set out by the Local Authority processes and criteria for
safeguarding individuals vulnerable to extremism and radicalisation. In the
event of concerns about a person becoming radicalised consideration will
be given to using the LA Channel process.



We will also work with local partners, families and communities in our efforts to
ensure our school understands and embraces our local context and values in
challenging extremist views and to assist in the broadening of our pupil’s

experiences and horizons.

Staff at our school will be alert to the fact that whilst Extremism and
Radicalisation is broadly a safeguarding issue there may be some instances
where a child or children may be at direct risk of harm or neglect. For
example, this could be due to a child displaying risky behaviours in terms of
the activities they are involved in or the groups they are associated with, or
staff may be aware of information about a child’s family that may equally
place a child at risk of harm. (These examples are for illustration and are not
definitive or exhaustive) Therefore all adults working at our setting (including
visiting staff, volunteers’ contractors, and students on placement) are
required to report Preventing Extremism and Radicalisation Policy Statement
v3 (September 2022).
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